Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 16th December 2013, at the Village Hall, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Stuart Thomas, Brynmor Jones, Jeanette Troughton, Chris James, Sara Pickard, Philippa Hill-John, Clare Bath & Wynford Ellis Owen 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Christine Priday & Graham Thomas.
134
Police Matters

PC Huw Thomas was not present but had apologised for his non-attendance and circulated details of crimes for the preceding month.  The Clerk had circulated this list to all Councillors.  He advised Councillors that there had been a total of 15 crimes in the PCC area.  There had been 4 crimes in Pentyrch (2 of which had been at the Taffs Well Quarry), 2 in Gwaelod y Garth and 9 in Creigiau.  Five of the nine crimes in Creigiau had been thefts from vehicles with five different locations given.  It was presumed that these had all been on the same day.  The Chairman wished the Police Officers a Merry Christmas.
135
County Council Matters
Neither of the County Councillors was present..
136
Public Session

Mr Ken Hughes, Pentyrch resident, was present and referred to the six Community Councils in the Cardiff area, pointing out that the money raised for the Community councils in the Council Tax was to pay for the assets and services for which those Community Councils were responsible.  It was not to supplement failures by CCC to provide the services they were required to furnish.  He went on to complain about the wasted money in the public sector, citing the £53 million spent by Welsh Government in buying Cardiff Airport yet unable to properly fund the NHS.  CCC was the same, wasting money in some areas yet unable to provide flowers to the PCC area, as they do in Tongwynlais.  He finished by wishing Councillors a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
137
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

The Chairman thanked Mr Hughes for his opinions and pointed out that none of the Councillors disagreed with him.  The Chairman was disappointed that neither of the County Councillors was present as he was unable to impress upon them the collective disillusionment of the apparent failure of CCC to properly implement and inform their staff about the Charter.  He wanted them to take back to CCC the PCC’s concerns in an effort to re-invigorate the Charter.  
Councillors generally agreed and Cllr Howard referred to the letter sent by St Fagans CC following a failure by CCC to properly inform the Council about a planning site-visit in their area.  Cllr Stuart Thomas wondered whether it was worth drafting a letter to CCC itemising the points where CCC had failed to adhere to the Charter they had both written and agreed.  He suggested all the Community Councils should contribute to the letter and Cllr Owen pointed out that protests do work if properly co-ordinated.  This was agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange  

There were no other matters arising
138
To receive the Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 18th November 2013.

The minutes were proposed as read by Cllr Owen, seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.

139
Matters Arising
Para 124
Cllr Howard queried the progress with regard to the planters and flowers in Tongwynlais.  The Clerk advised her that he had identified the correct person within CCC (Parks) who, in email correspondence, had been quite positive, but was proving elusive to actually speak to.  The Clerk advised he would follow up the matter.  Clerk to arrange  
Para 129.2
Cllr Stuart Thomas wanted to confirm that the date of the Web-site Committee meeting was suitable for Councillors and this was agreed by those attending.  The Clerk was also asked to be in attendance.  Clerk to arrange  
Para 133

Cllr Stuart Thomas asked whether any response had yet been received from the Traffic Commissioners.  The Clerk confirmed that he had written to the Traffic Commissioners but had not received a reply as yet.  The Clerk advised he would follow up the matter.  Clerk to arrange
Para 133

Cllr Nikki Howard queried the missing sign at the Frog Pond stating that it had now been six months since it had first been reported missing.  The Clerk advised that the new sign had been received and that he believed the sign had been replaced but he would check with the Maintenance Staff to confirm.  Clerk to arrange
140
Clerk’s Report
140.1

Grants
The Clerk advised of the two grants that had been received; the first from Creigiau Petanque Club and the second from Pentyrch Baby & Toddler Group.  
a) Cllr Stuart Thomas felt that the application from the Petanque Club was inappropriate and that it was not of proportional benefit to the Community.  Cllr Howard agreed stating that the 12 members did not encourage youngsters to join and be taught how to play.  Cllr Owen felt that to donate money in order that a club can belong to a larger organisation set a dangerous precedent.  The application generated a lively discussion and it was agreed that no grant would be awarded to the Petanque Club on this occasion and that the Council would want to see evidence of an expanding of the club to involve teaching youngsters to play, perhaps by way of an advert or article in the next Community Link.  The Clerk was tasked with advising the club.  Clerk to arrange
b) The application by Pentyrch Mother and Toddler Group was also discussed at length with Cllr Stuart Thomas proposing a grant of £150.  This did not attract a seconder and was withdrawn.  Cllr Howard proposed a grant of £200 and this was seconded by Cllr Stuart Thomas.  Cllr Owen proposed a grant of £250 and this was seconded by Cllr Bath.  Councillors then voted.  Eight Councillors voted for the proposed grant of £200 with two against.  Three Councillors voted for the grant of £250 with four against.  The latter proposal was therefore defeated and the grant of £200 was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
140.2

Creigiau Recreation Ground Lock
The Clerk advised of the steps he had undertaken in relation to the damage caused to the lock by a person using a bolt croppers and this generated a lively discussion.  Cllr Howard advised that it was generally thought that drug dealing was taking place at Creigiau Recreation Ground and this information had been passed on to the Police.  Cllr Stuart Thomas felt that enough time and money had been expended on this issue and there appeared to be no co-operation from CRAMC in relation to resolving the underlying problem.  He felt that there should be only one key and that the Maintenance Officers would open it at 8am and close it at 4pm and that it should be shut at weekends.  This provoked a reaction from other Councillors concerned at the effect it would have on the users of the Recreation Ground as well as concerns over Health & Safety issues.  Cllr Howard queried whether security cameras could be used; whether grants were available for security measures and whether the Police Crime Prevention Officer could be asked for his advice as to what measures could be taken.  It was agreed that the Clerk would be tasked with looking at these suggestions.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed that a letter be written to CRAMC expressing the concern of the PCC over the on-going issues with regard to the security of the Recreation Ground, advising them that one of the options considered by the Council was opening the Recreation Ground to coincide with the hours of the Community Maintenance Officers and seeking their co-operation on achieving better security.  It was agreed that the Clerk would draft an email to CRAMC.  Clerk to arrange
140.3

War Memorial
The Clerk advised of the details circulated to all Councillors regarding the email from One Voice Wales regarding war memorials.  He went on to tell Councillors that all the names on the war memorial were now also on-line in order that the names could be added to a search facility and that the names could now be passed on to Don Llewellyn, to see if details of individuals on the war memorial could be expanded upon for future editions of the Community Link.  Cllr Stuart Thomas advised that he had been told by Mr Lyndon Brain that Don Llewellyn did not have any information to this effect.  Cllr Brynmor Jones interceded, advising that work had been undertaken into the details of the names on the war memorial by a person he knew and he would pass on the details of this research to the Clerk.
A discussion took place into the condition of the war memorial and Cllr Troughton advised members that she had been in touch with Ash Memorials to obtain a cost for the cleaning and refurbishment of the memorial.  A further discussion then took place into the ownership of the memorial, insurance and the area surrounding the war memorial, with a suggestion from Cllr Stuart Thomas that the area around the war memorial should be levelled, making it more accessible to the public.  The Clerk was tasked with liaising with the British Legion, with whom the PCC had a lease on the land, and obtaining costs for carrying out the work suggested.  Clerk to arrange
140.4

Cardiff Neighbourhood Partnerships
The Clerk advised of the requirement for a Councillor to represent the PCC on the Cardiff West Neighbourhood Partnership as per his circulation to all Councillors.  Cllr Stuart Thomas volunteered to be the representative at the quarterly meetings and Cllr Harrison volunteered to be the reserve.  The Clerk was asked to advise CCC of the nominated candidates.  Clerk to arrange
141
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £6,121.96p and receipts of £285.00p were recorded for November 2013.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Hill-John and agreed by all.
142
Planning Applications
There were 5 planning applications to consider:

a) 13/02362/DCH ~ 2 Llys Teilo, Creigiau.  No adverse comments although Cllr Howard wished to check the details.
b) 13/02361/DCO ~ Discharge of conditions relating to planning permission 13/01323/DCO on land adjacent to Yr Odyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.  
c) 13/02397/DCO ~ Outline Planning Permission for land at Pantycaerau nurseries, Church Road, Pentyrch.  The Clerk advised that he had received details of an objection submitted by Dr Caswell living at Llys y Coed, opposite the entrance to Pantycaerau Nursery, and that Cllr Troughton had received copies of objections sent in by Mr James at Springfield and Mr Davies at Nant y Coed.  The Clerk read out the details of these objections to Council, which included specifics of the history of the site, previous applications and the opposition to the development of the former nursery from neighbours.  There were claims within the papers that statements within the application were untrue; the site was outside the village envelope, was dangerous in terms of vehicular access and was an overdevelopment of the site.  In addition it was claimed that the elevated position of the development would increase the area of hard standing, which in turn would create rapid run-off of water into a drainage system that already could not cope with the demands placed upon it.  Councillors were in agreement that they would support the objections to the proposed development of six detached houses and the Clerk was asked to frame a response, sympathetic with the copies received of the objections already submitted.  Clerk to arrange
d) 13/02406/DCH ~ 9 Bronllwyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
e) 13/02018/DCO ~ Pentyrch Sports Association, Parc y Dwrlyn Fields, Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
Cllr Rosser also requested that the Clerk enquire as to the reasons why the planning application at the Maes Gwyn cattery (13/01961/DCO) was rejected.  Clerk to arrange
143
Correspondence
Cllr Harrison queried the Boxing Day walk and asked whether any of the Creigiau Councillors were involved with the walk.  All Creigiau Councillors present were aware of the tradition of the walk.

Cllrs Stuart Thomas and Howard referred to correspondence from Sally James, dated 9.12.13, regarding the detritus in the stream at the rear of Llys Caradog and the problems with getting the owners, Persimmon, to undertake remedial work.  The Clerk advised that, to give Ms James some peace of mind, the CMOs had cleared the stream of rubbish to ensure it flowed freely.  

Cllr Harrison queried the email from Welsh Government regarding S.137 expenditure and also the removal of a stile on Footpath 27, both of which were dated 9.12.13.  The Clerk advised him of the details.

Cllr Stuart Thomas advised members of the outcome of the Adjudication Panel for Wales Tribunal Hearing held on 11th December in relation to the appeal, against the decision of a Standards Committee, by former Councillor Mike Jones and detailing the reasons for dismissing that appeal.  This prompted a discussion as to what further steps should be taken in relation to this issue with several Councillors expressing their abhorrence at the behaviour of the former Councillor.  The Clerk felt that the correct process had been followed to its conclusion and that the matter should now be closed.  Cllr Thomas added that the matter was in the public domain and would be on the web-site of the Adjudication Panel for Wales.  Councillors remained divided about what further action, if any, they would take in relation to this matter.
There were no other issue with the correspondence.
144
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	22.11.13
	Chris Priday
	Please inform CCC that street lights 3 and 4 on Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch, are still not working despite being reported on 11/11/13.  These lights are important in lighting the junction of Heol y Pentre and Heol Goch and their non-functioning is rendering the area vulnerable for both motorists and pedestrians. Also, lighting column no. 1 on Mountain Road is still not working. Column no. 6 on Bronllwyn failed to light yesterday.
	Email to C2C

	2.12.13
	Sandie Rosser
	I have been informed by a resident that the light bulb of lamp post No. 27, outside 2/3 Ivy Cottage, top end of Main Road, need replacing almost 12 months to the day that it was replaced previously.  Perhaps CCC could use Long Life light bulbs this time!
	Email to C2C

	3.12.13
	Sandie Rosser
	The salt-bin located on Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth directly opposite the junction with Georgetown is broken and needs replacing.  Could you ask CCC if they could assist please?
	Email to C2C

	16.12.13
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	As you exit from Queen Charlotte Drive onto Cardiff Road, there is a large fir tree to the north of the junction that blocks views of traffic coming from Creigiau.  Could you advise CCC please?
	Clerk to arrange

	16.12.13
	Jeanette Troughton
	I would like to thank the Clerk for his persistence in respect of the street lights on Heol y Pentre and Mountain Road, which are now working again.
	For information

	16.12.13
	Stuart Thomas
	The litter bin outside the doctors surgery on Parc y Bryn is absolutely full and needs emptying by CCC
	Clerk to arrange

	16.12.13
	Sandie Rosser
	I went to the EGM of Radyr & District Good Neighbours and as CCC have withdrawn their funding the Charity is having to close down and is being wound up after 25 years.  It has to give 3 months’ notice to the Charity Commissioners.
	For information

	16.12.13
	Chris James
	I have received a query from a GYG resident as to the ownership of the trees recently cut down along the zig-zag path.  [Advised CCC-owned]
	For information


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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